
 

 

UNION CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

COMMON MINISTRY 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 10, 2022 

 
Present: Absent: 
Pastors Bridget Flad Daniels   
Moderator Tim Harder   
Vice Moderator Heather Collins   
Treasurer Sandy Polarek   
Clerk Gail Hohenstein   
Education Beth Piontek Benny Rieth  
Gifts & Memorials Paco Espinosa   
Inreach & Membership  Denise Olson  
Outreach Achim Siefert Christie Reese  
Stewardship Clay Reese   
Worship Betty Bienash   
Communications 

Coordinator 
   

JOSHUA Liaison Jeff Gibson   

Guest(s)    

 

HOW DOES WHAT WE AS COMMON MINISTRY ARE DOING AFFECT THE 

CHURCH’S RACIAL AND SOCIAL JUSTICE WORK? 

 

Meeting held in person in the Chapel Classroom. 

Moderator Tim Harder called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  
 

Gathering Prayer:  Achim shared a prayer.  
 

Additions to the Agenda:  One item was added to New Business. 
 

Congregational Joys and Concerns:  Joys and concerns were shared. 
 

Minister’s Report:  In addition to the work that will be reported in the Ministry reports and minutes, Bridget is sad to report 

that the German exchange pastor mentioned last month has decided to go elsewhere.  There was a JOSHUA prayer service 

today at the GB Correctional Facility to pray for the inmate who was murdered.   Bridget will be teaching Confirmation 

Sundays at 9 a.m. before worship at least through Christmas.  Bridget’s annual Advent retreat with colleagues last week 

included planning for Advent services and a time to Pastor each other.  She will start the process for hiring a music director 

next week, which will include a listening session after worship on 12/11.  Although staff hiring is entirely within Bridget’s 

purview, she plans to seek a recommendation from Common Ministry.  Beth will write the newsletter article for December. 
 

Clerk’s Report 

The minutes for the regular meeting of October 13, 2022 were approved (Bridget/Achim).   
 

Treasurer’s Report 

Sandy distributed the regular financial report (attached).  She noted that income looks pretty good for the month.  Expenses 

were less than income.  Facilities expenses were a bit higher due to service need on the heating system and paying for the 

cleaning service engaged until Andrew was hired.  The report was accepted (Betty/Achim). 
 

New Business 

• Nominating Committee Report:  Heather reported there are 4 open slots, only 2 of which are Chairs.  She expects to be 

done soon.  Thanks to Heather, Sandy and Bridget for working together to share the leadership on Nominating.   

• 2023 Budget Update:  Sandy and Bridget have been working on the budget for 2023.    Bridget excused herself for the 

discussion of proposed changes in staff compensation.  Tentative guidance was given to Sandy for budget development 

and presentation to Common Ministry next meeting.   

• Receipt of Estate Proceeds Resolution:  The following resolution was approved (Heather/Clay): 
 

Rev. Bridget Flad Daniels is the party authorized to receive the disbursement of funds payable to  

Union Congregational United Church of Christ from the James Bowley estate. 
 



 

 

Continuing Business 

• In-Person Ministry Task Force:  Will be meeting next week.     

• Capital Campaign Update – Feasibility Study:  No update.  Feasibility team will be meeting next week to review the 

consultant’s report.    

• Generosity Team Update:  Pledge campaign is looking strong.  Bridget will email an updated status report to Common 

Ministry next week.  Please let Bridget know if you are willing to participate in the follow-up calling process.       

• Assistant Pastor Search:  No update.   
 

Ministry Reports (unless covered in Ministry meeting minutes) 
 

EDUCATION 

Looking for someone to help update Prayground.  PF and YCA helping with dining room cleanup.   
 

GIFTS & MEMORIALS 

Paco, on behalf of Gifts & Memorials, moved approval of a request from the Brain Center for $1,200 for books for its 

resource library.   Motion approved.   
 

MEMBERSHIP & INREACH 

8 adults 2 youth joined the church on Sunday.  They are working on setting up “First Friends” to help orient new members to 

church and its activities/opportunities. 
 

OUTREACH 

Outreach is partnering with an organization focused on alcohol/drug use issues for a bingo/chili fundraiser on 12/10.  

Outreach will be receiving a grant to improve the Blessing Box and the storage of Blessing Box supplies.  Giving Tree will 

donate to 5 organizations this year (see list attached).  Saturday is the monthly food drive.  The soup sale on election day was 

very successful.  Heifer donations stand at a little over $4,000.    
 

STEWARDSHIP 

Getting bids on replacing the northeast door.  Other exterior doors have been repaired.  Andrew doing great and wants to take 

on a lot of new tasks.   Have installed electronic key pads to replace keys in a couple of locations.    
 

WORSHIP 

New Year’s Day worship plan is for a Jazz Brunch potluck.  Ministries are asked to help with setup and cleanup.  The MLK 

Sunday service will include an annual offering to serve as a form of reparation in acknowledgement that our Music Ministry 

at Union includes spirituals and classical music by African American composers on occasion.  That the offering will be given 

to a local organization that serves the Black community within the area.  
 

JOSHUA Report:  Jeff highlighted a couple of items on his written report (attached).    
 

Communications Report:  No report.  Website issues seem to have been resolved.  Sincere thanks again for all the work that 

went into this   
 

Other:  Wreath decorating Saturday 9 a.m.  Bridget noted that until it is renamed, it would be best to refer to the former 

“Pilgrim Hall” as the “Church Hall.” 
 

Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn was approved (Heather/Sandy).  After prayer, the meeting was adjourned at 7:51 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Gail Hohenstein 

Clerk 

 

  

Next meeting:   December 8 - 6 p.m.  

  Prayer:  Clay   

 

Future Prayers:    

 

  
January  

February  



 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 

 


